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TRAFFIC ACT 2010 (NI) 

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF FERNY LANE FOR PUBLIC SAFETY WORKS 

I, Andrew Roach, General Manager of the Norfolk Island Regional Council, under section 50 of the Traffic Act 2010 
(NI), close that part, or parts, of the road specified in Part 1 of the Schedule to all vehicular traffic (except any vehicle 
specified in Part 2 of the Schedule) for the period: 

1. Tuesday 15 November and Thursday 17 November 2022 (inclusive), between the hours of 7am and
3.3pm on each day; and

2. Friday 18 November 7:00am until 7:00am Monday 21 November 2022 as I am of the opinion it is
necessary for public safety to conduct repairs and reseal works to the road.

SCHEDULE 
Part 1 – Ferny Lane section near New Farm Road as per below. The start and end of the road closure to be officially 
signposted by Council staff, or as directed by Council staff during the road closure period.  
Part 2 - Exempted classes of vehicles: 

a) Vehicles and plant authorised by the General Manager of the Norfolk Island Regional Council or delegate for
the delivery of goods or services

b) Council vehicles and plant involved on official business
c) Police, ambulance, fire services and emergency vehicles on official business
d) Vehicles authorised by OIC Police or delegate thereof
e) Vehicles required by Burnt Pine Fuel for the discharge of fuel

Dated: 14 November 2022 ANDREW ROACH 
GENERAL MANAGER 
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